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Measure Description:
Directs the State Fire Marshal to develop and administer a statewide program to evaluate the condition of
buildings after an emergency and determine whether the buildings may be safely occupied.

Government Unit(s) Affected:
Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS), Oregon Military Department (OMD), Counties, Cities,

Oregon State Police (OSP)

Summary of Fiscal Impact:
Costs related to the measure may require budgetary action - See analysis.

Summary of Expenditure Impact:

2019-21 Biennium 2021-23 Biennium
General Fund $472,020 $619,356
Lottery Funds
Other Funds
Federal Funds
Total Funds $472,020 $619,356
Positions 3 3
FTE 2.25 3.00
Analysis:

This bill directs the State Fire Marshal (SFM), a division of the Oregon State Police (OSP), to develop and
administer a statewide program, called the Oregon Safety Assessment Program (OrSAP), to evaluate the
condition of buildings after an emergency and determine whether the buildings may be safely occupied. Local
governments may opt in to the program.

Oregon State Police

The SFM will implement a statewide emergency registry system that includes local government coordinators,
certified building evaluators and approved trainers. SFM will consult with local governments, relevant agencies
and professional organizations.

Oregon State Police estimates that the State Fire Marshal's Office will need three full-time, permanent positions,
starting January 1, 2020 to fulfill the requirements of this bill: one Facilities Engineer 3 (0.75 FTE), One Program
Analyst 4 (0.75 FTE), and one Administrative Specialist 2 (0.75 FTE). The Facilities Engineer 3 and the Program
Analyst 4 will have significant training and travel costs to travel around the state and certify and provide OrSAP
training to local governments, relevant agencies and professional organizations. General Fund costs are
estimated to be $472,020 for 2.25 FTE for the 2019-21 biennium and $629,356 for 3.00 FTE for the 2021-23
biennium.

Page 1 of 2 HB 2206 - 3



Cities and Counties

Local governments may opt in to this program. Where a local program is in place, owners of buildings in these
areas, prior to an emergency, will enter into agreements with private qualified professionals to conduct building
inspections following an emergency. Local governments will approve agreements between building owners and
qualified professionals. The cost to local governments that opt in will vary based on the number of buildings in
the locality. The cost to local governments that opt in to this program is indeterminate.

Oregon Military Department

This bill adds building evaluators certified under OrSAP to the definition of qualified emergency service
volunteers under ORS 401.358. The Oregon Military Department (OMD) provides workers compensation
insurance coverage for qualified emergency service volunteers. Adding this group of evaluators to the pool of
insured volunteers could increase the workers compensation insurance premiums paid for by OMD. The cost of
this bill to OMD is indeterminate, but likely minimal.

Department of Consumer and Business Services

The State Fire Marshal is directed to consult with the Department of Consumer and Business Services
(DCBS) in developing this program. The Building Codes Division of DCBS can absorb any assistance
provided with existing resources. This bill will have a minimal impact on DCBS.
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